ARKA

Mark agandar ARKA

TDANICO

ARKANSAS STATE HIGHWAY AND

TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

Henry Gray, Director Telephone (501) 569-2000



P.O. Box 2261 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203

November 18, 1986

Honorable Neil Stallings Mayor City Hall P. O. Box 580 Jonesboro, Arkansas 72401

Dear Mayor Stallings:

At the request of Tom Harrell, Staff Program Management Administrator of the Department, we have conducted traffic studies at the intersections of Gee Street/Washington Avenue, Gee Street/Matthews Avenue, Gee Street/Hester Street, Highway 49B (Southwest Drive)/Culberhouse Street and Highway 63 (Joe N. Martin Expressway)/Highway 49 (Stadium Boulevard). Listed below are our recommendations for improvement:

- 1) <u>Gee Street/Washington Avenue</u> Retain existing traffic control
- 2) <u>Gee Street/Matthews Avenue</u> Retain existing traffic control
- 3) Gee Street/Hester Street
 Retain existing traffic control
- 4) Highway 49B (Southwest Drive)/Culberhouse Street

 Traffic volumes indicate signalization warrants are met.

 If the City wishes to install signalization, we will issue a permit and provide plans and specifications upon your request.
- 5) Highway 63 (Joe N. Martin Expressway)/Highway 49 (Stadium Blvd.)
 Traffic volumes indicate left turn phasing is warranted for the north and south approaches to this intersection. If the City wishes to upgrade the signalization, we will provide plans and specifications upon request.

Yours very truly,

J. D. Barnett

Engineer of Traffic Division

cc: Tom Harrell